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Dear Parish Clerk, 

Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places

Stratford on Avon District Council is required to divide its area into polling districts for the purposes of parliamentary elections, and to designate polling places for each of those districts. 

Section 17 of the Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013 introduced a duty on local authorities to ‘carry out and complete’ reviews of polling districts and polling places between 1 October 2013 and 31 January 2015, and then in the period of 16 months beginning with 1 October of every fifth year after that. As the District Council has recently completed a boundary review the polling districts and polling places review is commencing now.  

I am writing to you as you a potential stakeholder in the review process. 

In undertaking the review the council must seek to ensure that all electors have such reasonable facilities for voting as are practicable in the circumstances, and have regard to the needs of electors who are disabled. 

Prior to the new requirements being introduced, the council had a policy of reviewing electoral arrangements as an ongoing basis. 

For that reason, it has been agreed that the general principle underpinning this review is that of minimal change. I have attached a schedule of the current designations within District Council area for information. Plans of the current arrangements are available as hard copies on request from the Electoral Services team, and the results of the last review in 2011 are on the council’s website http://www.stratford.gov.uk/council/council-1282.cfm
Officers intend to identify appropriate possible alternative locations, and will seek the views of the Returning Officer as to the suitability of the existing locations or any alternatives being proposed. 

The council’s Audit Committee will then consider a full report on the review in November before Council reaches a final decision in December. 

Should you wish to make any comments or observations on any of the existing arrangements and/or the administration of the review process, please submit them to me. 

If you wish to suggest an alternative venue for a polling place in your ward, please complete the attached checklist.
I would request that any such representations are submitted by no later than 15 October 2014. 

I am of course happy to discuss any details in respect of the review. 

I also include a notice regarding the review that you may wish to put on your Parish noticeboard(s).

Yours faithfully,

Darren Whitney 

Democratic Services Manager 
